Donna Conkling

From: Mayra Rodriguez Valladares <mrvassoc@yahoo.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 12, 2017 8:59 AM

To: Andrew A. Matturro; Police Department; Thomas Altizio; Mayor; Robert Cole; Steve
Pappalardo; Matthew Callaghan

Cc: Madelaine Eppenstein; Brice Kirkendall-Rodriguez; Donna Conkling

Subject: Re: Speeding Cars on Fox Meadow Road During School Pick-up Times (2)

Dear Chief Matturro,

Thank you for your impressively prompt response. You
have no idea how grateful I am. We are very frustrated
with people who feel that they are so important that they
have to speed past a stopped school bus or past STOP
signs when people with kids are crossing.

I wish that I could have taken a picture of the license plate
this morning, but as always, these things happen too
quickly.

Many thanks for working on this issue.

Best regards,
Mayra

Mayra Rodriguez Valladares
Managing Principal

MRV Associates, LLC.
mrv@post.harvard.edu
+1-212-491-9153

Twitter: @MRVAssociates
http://www.MRVAssociates.com
http://www.linkedin.com/in/mrvassociates



MRV Associates Newsletter: http://bit.ly/1RakaSd

From: Andrew A. Matturro <amatturro@scarsdale.com>

To: Mayra Rodriguez Valladares <MRV@Post.Harvard.Edu>; Police Department <police@scarsdale.com>; Thomas
Altizio <taltizio@scarsdale.com>; Mayor <mayor@scarsdale.com>; Robert Cole <rcole@scarsdale.com>; Steve
Pappalardo <spappalardo@scarsdale.com>; Matthew Callaghan <MJC49C@gmail.com>

Cc: Madelaine Eppenstein <meppenstein@eppenstein.com>; Brice Kirkendall-Rodriguez <bricek@yahoo.com>; Donna
Conkling <dconkling@scarsdale.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 12, 2017 8:54 AM

Subject: RE: Speeding Cars on Fox Meadow Road During School Pick-up Times

Mayra,

On behalf of Mayor Hochvert and Manager Pappalardo, thank you for your email regarding traffic safety in the
Fox Meadow area and in particular near your home. Traffic safety remains a priority for the Scarsdale Police
and is an ongoing effort. We have recently posted our Speed Wagon on Fox Meadow Road to serve as a
reminder to motorist to slow down. Also, we have been assigning officers to all of our schools during the drop
off and pick up times to reinforce our commitment to safety.

Nevertheless, we will assign Enforcement Officers to this area and during the times which you have indicated.

Regards,

Chief Matturro

From: Mayra Rodriguez Valladares [mailto:mrvassoc@yahoo.com]

Sent: Tuesday, September 12, 2017 8:23 AM

To: Andrew A. Matturro <amatturro@scarsdale.com>; Police Department <police@scarsdale.com>; Thomas
Altizio <taltizio@scarsdale.com>; Mayor <mayor@scarsdale.com>; Robert Cole <rcole@scarsdale.com>;
Steve Pappalardo <spappalardo@scarsdale.com>; Matthew Callaghan <MJC49C@gmail.com>

Cc: Madelaine Eppenstein <meppenstein@eppenstein.com>; Brice Kirkendall-Rodriguez
<bricek@yahoo.com>; Donna Conkling <dconkling@scarsdale.com>

Subject: Speeding Cars on Fox Meadow Road During School Pick-up Times

Dear Mayor Hochvert, Chief Matturro, and Captain Altizio,

| trust that you are well. Over the last few years, Brice and | have
written several times about speeding drivers on Fox Meadow Road
between Wayside Lane and Crane Road. Today, for example at
8:10am, a driver sped right past a school bus, even tough the bus
driver had fully stopped the bus and had the stop sign out. This
happens quite frequently.

Moreover, drivers often speed without stopping past the stop sign
at Crane Road and East Parkway. Brice and | both have had cars
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drive past the stop sign while we are walking across in the area
designed for pedestrians. One driver even rode past the sign while
Brice had both of our small children in a large stroller and was
crossing the street at that corner.

Can a patrol periodically go by Fox Meadow Road at least around
8-8:15 when elementary school children are being picked up? Can
the Village put a few signs up on posts reminding people that our
road is not the Indianapolis 500?

| thank you for the work that you do in Scarsdale. | look forward to
hearing from you.

Best regards,
Mayra Kirkendall-Rodriguez

Mayra Rodriguez Valladares
Managing Principal

MRV Associates, LLC.
mrv@post.harvard.edu
+1-212-491-9153

Twitter: @MRVAssociates
http://www.MRVAssociates.com
http://www.linkedin.com/in/mrvassociates

MRV Associates Newsletter: http://bit.ly/1RakaSd




